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Briefing note for candidates and elected members  

 

Changes to postal vote handling and secrecy 

These provisions will be in effect for polls taking place from 2 May 2024.  

1. 
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 The secrecy requirements which apply at a polling station are being 

extended to postal and proxy votes. 

 It will be an offence to try to find out how someone has voted when 

completing their postal vote, or to communicate how a postal or 

proxy voter has voted. 

 Anyone found guilty of breaching the secrecy requirements could 

face a fine or imprisonment up to six months.  

 

7. What does this mean for you? 

 
 Make sure anyone supporting the election campaign understands 

what a campaigner is and is aware of the ban on handling postal 

votes. 

 Tell them they can only handle other people’s postal votes if they 

are a close relative or someone they provide regular care for. 



https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/sites/default/files/2023-02/Code%20of%20Conduct%20for%20Campaigners%20-%20reserved%20elections%20in%20GB%20from%20January%202023.pdf
https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/sites/default/files/2023-02/Code%20of%20Conduct%20for%20Campaigners%20-%20reserved%20elections%20in%20GB%20from%20January%202023.pdf



